REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club April 1, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Norma Barber, Jan Anderson, Dow Cooney, Ilsa Krukoff     
Regrets: Pamela Keim, Jason Larrivee, Richard Downing
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
The following were added to the agenda

5.1 Incident Report

5.2 Cribbage sign

5.3 Awards

       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Jan Anderson, to adopt the agenda as amended  

       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the minutes of February 25, 2010.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
3.1  Sponsor program
 Tabled again until next meeting – presenter Pamela Keim absent  
3.2 Club Operations director- filling of position, duties of position
Dean Allen reported that he had talked with former Club Operations director Dave Sabier.  Dave has indicated that he will allow his name to remain as first responder.  He has also indicated that he will continue to do the set-up and take-down for tournaments held at the Club.  We discussed whether we might explore having a committee in place to act as a Club Operations committee, and also that we should consider hiring out for more major issues.  These two steps would help to reduce the workload on any given individual who might step forward to be in charge.
As an aside, it was mentioned that 2 toilets in the men’s washroom and 1 in the women’s washroom need attention.  Dean said he would take a look to see what might need to be done.  It was noted that we do not have a plunger at the Club and that having one might help avoid bigger problems with the toilets.  Margaret Hubbard said she would purchase one on behalf of the Club. 

3.3 Signage for the Club – anything new?
Dean Allen indicated that he is arranging for lettering on the door.  He reported that there is no room on the Albert St sign, even if we had wanted to have our name on there.  He is investigating more options.  Margaret Hubbard suggested removing the sign between the entry and inside doors, as this is not a useful location and is rather an eyesore.  It was agreed to let her do so. 

4.0   Old Business

 
None

5.0   New Business
       5.1   Board membership for 2010-2011

 Dean Allen suggested some possible candidates.  Six of the present Board members have 
               indicated their willingness to remain on the Board for another term   Dean will ask Lyle 
             Spencer to  coordinate, and to make any new nominations at the AGM 

We discussed the possibility of a different approach to filling positions on the Board, as put 

             forward for our consideration by Dean Allen.  Dean indicated that in some organizations, 

             there is a general election of Board members, who then meet and decide internally who will 

             fill what position.  Dean said that he had seen this work successfully.  There was a general 

             feeling that there were some problems with this system, and it was decided not to explore 

             this further

5.2 Incident Report
A letter from Dick Anderson was presented.   It described an incident that had happened during a game that  he was directing.   Some Board members had been present at the same game, and were able to verify the details that they had observed in relation to the incident. The incident involved first a reminder of the penalties that were to be imposed as part of Zero Tolerance, and then subsequent behaviour that was unacceptable according to the Club Behaviour Policy.  It was felt that president Dean Allen should explore further and have a discussion with the individual involved, and in the meantime that individual would have an indefinite suspension from Club play.  The Board will discuss further at a later date.  
      5.3  Cribbage Tournament poster
              Jan Anderson indicated that an individual had asked permission to display a small poster at 

              our Club advertising a Cribbage Tournament that was being held for fund raising at a 

              seniors’ centre.  The Board agreed to allow this to be posted.
5.4 Awards
We discussed the need to have someone look after preparations prior to the AGM (ensuring that plaques and trophies, complete with engraving, are ready, etc).  We also discussed making the presentation more special for recipients;  that is, with a little more ceremony and with picture taking for display on the web.  Dow Cooney agreed to look after the awards.  Jan Anderson agreed to prepare the free plays.  Dow Cooney and Dean Allen will make the presentations.  A question was raised as to whether we have a camera.  It was indicated that Bill Robertson had donated a digital camera, but no-one seemed to know where it is.  Both the camera and a labeler that we have for making labels for life-master pictures should be at the Club.  We will check storage rooms.   
6.0 President’s Report: 

        President Dean Allen indicated that he had nothing further to report, other than in answer 
         to a question regarding an incident at our recent Tournament.  Dean indicated that the 
         individual involved had been given a verbal warning by the Tournament Director.
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

 -      Norma Barber presented the financial report.  She noted that on an ongoing basis, 

        revenues are not meeting up to expenses.  In order to maintain the status quo in ordinary 

        operating expenses, we would need to use approximately $4000 of our investments yearly.


  Other options include raising the entry fee or coming up with an aggressive plan for new 

        recruiting to boost membership.  This item will be on the agenda at the AGM
        -      Norma Barber indicated that she did finally receive the cheque from our investment with

               TransAmerica Life, together with an apology.  

·  Norma discussed the cost of servicing the vacuum cleaner ($78), because the filter was so 

                badly plugged.  She suggested that the caretaker needs to start emptying the vacuum 

                cleaner container.
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

- Margaret Hubbard said that she will make a poster advertising the AGM.  It will be 

               important to let people know of the change of date from what is in our handbook and on 

               our events calendar..  She also wants to include on the poster information regarding what

               major items will be on the agenda.  She will ask Club members to submit in advance any 

               items that they wish to add to the agenda.  This is particularly important for any money 

               matters.  Deadline for submitting these is May 10th.  Margaret will advertise this.
· Margaret noted that a great deal of work was done to clean up the storage room areas. 

       Volunteers did a lot or work, but the cleaning was done by our janitor.  

       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Jan Anderson, that we give the janitor an 

       extra $30 for the work done on the storage room clean-up.  Carried.
· Mavis Orpen has indicated that she would like to continue to do the standby list.  We  

               agreed that we appreciated her willingness to volunteer, and the fine job she is doing, and

               that we were happy that she wished to continue 

               Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, that Mavis Orpen continue to

               do the standby list.  Carried
· Margaret pointed out the fine job that Doug Kinney did in installing the picture wall rails, 

      cleaning up and painting the wall, and repair and clean-up in the men’s washroom.   
7.3 Club Operations  
               No report.  Position unfilled at present
7.4 Game Management 
No report   - Absent
8   Club Management 
      Nothing to report 
.9   Tournament Chair 
       Dow Cooney asked what tournaments remain    There are two: the Non-life master 

       tournament May 14-16, and the June Sectional  June 24-27.   
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  May 6th, 2010,  6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:10
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